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St. Matthew’s Messenger

March 2015
St. Matthew’s Episcopal Church, Pennington, N.J. 08534

To receive the monthly Messenger and Constant Contact announcements please go to our website http://stmatthewspennington.org/, click on the link “sign up for emails” under “About us” to add yourself to our mailing list. 
SCHEDULE FOR HOLY WEEK AND EASTER
Sunday, March 1


 8 & 10am, The Rt. Rev. George E. Councell, preacher & celebrant 

Wednesday, March 4

 7am Morning Prayer led by Paul Bell
Sunday, March 8, 15 & 22
       
 8 & 10am, The Rev. Canon Joan Fleming, preacher & celebrant

Wednesdays, March 11, 18 & 25
 7am Lenten Eucharist, The Rev. Canon Joan Fleming 

Palm Sunday. March 29

8 & 10am, The Rev. Canon Joan Fleming, celebrant; 
    Rev. Dr. John Goerss, preacher

Wednesday, April 1


 7am Lenten Eucharist, The Rev. Canon Joan Fleming

Maundy Thursday, April 2

 8pm Holy Eucharist w/Foot Washing, The Rev. Canon Joan Fleming

Good Friday, April 3

12 noon Ecumenical Good Friday Service, 
The Rev. Canon Joan Fleming; 
 3pm children’s service, The Rev. Lisa Caton

Holy Saturday, Saturday, April 4
 8pm The Great Vigil of Easter, The Rev. Canon Joan Fleming 

Easter Sunday, April 5

 8 & 10am services, The Rev. Canon Joan Fleming
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Congratulations to our Parishioner and Diocesan CFO, Canon Phyllis Jones!
Canon Jones is the recipient of a Woman of Achievement Award from The Mercer County Commission on the Status of Women. This award honors volunteers who give to their communities above and beyond and this is absolutely true of Canon Jones, both in her work throughout the diocese and in her efforts with UrbanPromise Trenton. Canon Jones will be honored at a reception on Tuesday, March 3, 2015. 

KAIROS KORNER

Looking ahead…

~Children’s Good Friday Service on Friday, April 3rd at 3pm.  
~All ages are encouraged to join in the glorious celebration of Easter on Sunday, April 5th. 

   Therefore, we will not have Kairos classes on Easter Sunday. 

Clergy Support

We pray that our parish family stays safe and healthy during this period of transition.  However if you find yourself or a family member in need of clergy support, please call the church office.  Several clergy friends of St. Matthew’s are providing pastoral care as needed.  If your need occurs during an evening or weekend please contact one of the wardens. 


Kate Westbrook (732)322-3545


Jim McGuire (609)468-5595
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SAINT MATTHEW’S LADIES LUNCHEON 
MARCH 11 at 12:30pm,
Our March Luncheon will be held at the home of Carol Flanders, 529 Cleardale Ave, Trenton, NJ on Wednesday, March 11 at 12:30pm. This luncheon will be a “true” potluck so bring your favorite entrée, soup, salad, dessert, etc. 

Please let Carol know if you plan on attending (609) 882-4915 or caf1118@aol.com. Hope to see you there.
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Destinations for March
Destinations, our middle school youth group, will gather on Wednesday, March 18. Interested in joining our parent email list? Contact Diana Drake at drakeink@aol.com or at 609-730-9037

                                              LOGOS ACTIVITIES
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Sunday, March 1: LOGOS dinner and activities in Belmont Hall, 5-7 pm.
Sunday, March 8: Bowling at Colonial Lanes! Urban Promise Trenton is hosting a bowling fundraiser for high school students at Colonial Lanes in Lawrenceville from 5-7:30. It is a great activity for our group: the timing's right and it raises much-needed money for UP Trenton. The cost is $20: $10 for bowling and $10 for Urban Promise. Lots of other teens will be there! We will meet at St. Matthew's at 4:30 and carpool over. Dinner will not be served. Please RSVP to Diana Drake at drakeink@aol.com by Feb. 28 if you plan to attend!

Sunday, March 15: LOGOS dinner and activities in Belmont Hall, 5-7 pm.

Friday, March 20: Lock-in! We are planning a special LOGOS Lock-in at the church on Friday, March 20, from 6pm to midnight. It's going to be a great night! We will have food, games and even service as we make pastoral-care meals for St. Matthew's parishioners and families in need. All high schoolers are welcome! Hope to see you there. RSVP to Diana Drake at drakeink@aol.com.
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MARK YOUR CALENDARS NOW

Free Family Bingo Night on Saturday, March 14th 

from 6pm to 7:30pm in Belmont Hall.

FOR ALL AGES
Snacks, beverages, and kid-friendly prizes will be offered.


Don't miss this great family event that also teaches kids about the importance of outreach. Give back and have some fun at the same time!

Please join us for a fun-filled night of Bingo sponsored by the St. Matthew's Church Parish Life Guild. This kid-friendly event is free to St. Matthew’s and Little Leisure communities. Snacks and non-alcoholic beverages as well as prizes for our younger winners will be provided. A free-will offering will be collected for two worthy organizations: The Girls Club of Mercer County and St. Jude Children's Hospital.

* Also, Olof, the popular Frozen character, will make a special surprise appearance!!!
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St. Matthew’s Book Club
March  19th at 7:30pm, in the library

Please read a Marilynne Robinson book of your own choosing: Housekeeping (1980), Gilead (2004), Home (2008), or Lila (2014). The former Archbishop of Canterbury, Rowan Williams, has described Robinson as "one of the world's most compelling English-speaking novelists", and said: "Robinson's is a voice we urgently need to attend to in both church and society.
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LENTEN SMALL GROUPS
Offered by the Adult Education Committee
Revised schedule
Come join us to explore "What Wondrous Love", a study of the story of Holy Week through Gospel texts and the paintings of John August Swanson.

The evening group will continue to meet Tuesday nights, March 3, 10 and 17, 7-9 pm, with dessert and coffee, in Belmont Hall. The daytime meetings will continue Thursdays,  March 5, 12 and 19, 10:30-noon, with coffee, also in Belmont Hall.

A potluck supper with time to share fellowship and further discussion will be held for all participants on Sunday, March 22.

Strengthen your journey of faith this Lenten season through the power of art and sacred texts.

St Matthew’s Little Leisure
is now registering for fall classes.
Join us for the 2015-2016 school year!

Little Pebbles 

 (18 months and a steady walker on/before September 1st)
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Wednesdays
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9:00 AM – 12:00 Noon 

(2 years old on/before October 1st)

Monday/Thursday or Tuesday/Friday

9:00 AM – 12:00 Noon or 9:00 AM – 1:00 PM

Stepping Stones 

(3 years old on/before October 1st)

2, 3, or 4 day option 

9:00 AM – 12:00 Noon or 9:00 AM – 1:00 PM

Pre-Kindergarten

 (4 years old on/before October 1st)

3, 4 or 5 day option

9:00 AM – 12:00 Noon or 9:00 AM – 1:00 PM

For further information or to make an appointment to observe 

a class, contact Tammy Eng, Director

609-737-6795, littleleisure@verizon.net
[image: image12.jpg]


Pennington 125th anniversary
2015 signifies the 125th anniversary of Pennington’s incorporation from Hopewell Township. On Sunday, April 26th from 2 to 5 pm St. Matthew’s along with other churches in town will host an open house. Jim Morrison has graciously offered to act as St. Matthew’s host for this event. Anyone interested in assisting Jim is encouraged to speak with him. An Ecumenical service is also scheduled on April 26th at 6pm at a location yet to be determined.  
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AROUND THE DIOCESE

40 Bags in 40 Days
Did you already given up chocolate, alcohol, or junk food for Lent? 
Is praying the daily office typically part of your daily routine?

White House Black Shutters offers a plan to declutter and simplify using the forty days of Lent to give up or give away unnecessary stuff. Though not explicitly offered as a religious discipline, the challenge runs from Ash Wednesday through Holy Saturday, with Sundays as days off, perhaps following Christ's edict to "give away all you have and follow me."

The author writes, "I want to start a revolution against all of this stuff that everyone tries to sell us and tell us we need."
Discovering Your God-Given Gifts for Service

March 14 @ 9:30 am-1:00 pm
Leaders: Canon Constance L. White, Co-Director, Ministry Institute, Diocese of New Jersey

Have you ever wondered: “What are my talents for ministry? How can I put my God-given gifts to good use in my parish and in the world?” Then this workshop is for you! First, discover what the Bible has to say about spiritual gifts and then, through a series of questions, gauge your innate talents and proclivities. Afterwards you’ll use tools to reveal your strengths and interests. Finally, you’ll see how to apply those strengths and interests to action in your parish and in the world. You may find some surprising results! If you’ve done such an analysis in the past, don’t be hesitant to try this again. Our talents and interests change with time and with our situation in life.

Register by Tuesday March 10 online or email spaige@dioceseofnj.org. Or fax registration form to 609 394-9546, mail form, or phone Sarah Paige, 609 394-5281, ext. 10.

Contact the Canon Constance White, 609 394-5281, ext. 37 or cwhite@dioceseofnj.org
Bishop's Spring Conference:  Discipleship and Mission
A One-Day Conference, Saturday, April 18, 2015 9 AM - 3 PM
Trinity Cathedral, Trenton

Join us for an event that will bring together spectacular leaders of Christian Formation in a exploration of new strategies for forming disciples in today's challenging and transforming twenty-first century landscape. Register now through March 16 and pay only $10! Beginning March 17, the registration fee rises to $20.
Happening 24 – Diocesan Youth Event – 9th -12th Graders
April 10-12, 2015

Where: Camp Murray, Lanoka Harbor

Begin: 7:00 p.m. (4/10) - End: 4:00 p.m. (4/12)
Lodging: Sleeping bags on the floor

Cost: $75 per person

Happening is a Christian event presented by teenagers for Teenagers with the help of clergy and lay leadership. The event includes worship, music, fun, food, and free.

For more information on this and other youth programs visit: www.newjerseyyouth.org
